




















































        Eastwood Homes of Georgia, LLC 

   1000 Mansell Exchange West 

  Building 350 

  Phone:  248.494.1044 

 

EastwoodHomes.com 

LETTER OF INTENT 

REVISED SITE PLAN 

ZA-C9-00004 ZONED RPC 

 

Mayor and City Council 

Planning Commission 

City of Dawsonville, Georgia 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

 

Eastwood Homes respectfully submits this Letter of Intent for the purpose of revising the approved 

master plan for the newly named “Villas at Dawsonville”.  The property is at 592 Highway 53 West, 

just west of the intersection of Highway 53 and Howser Mill Road.  We feel that the new plan will 

better complement the existing neighborhoods and community as a whole while providing improved 

housing options.   

 

CONDITIONS:  

 

REVISED SITE PLAN APPROVAL (6 and 7) 

Our revised master plan is a 35%  reduction of density from 140 Homes (quads and townhomes) to a 

new density of  90 homes (61 single family homes  and 29 townhomes).  All homes will have a 

minimum of 1800 heated SF with 2-car garages.  Density will be 2.34 per acre.  There are 38.55 acres 

total. We request a variance to the site plan to reflect a mix of single family homes and townhomes for 

an overall  lower density.   

 

General (1802.) 

The  current zoning conditions are unclear in the mix of both single-family homes and townhomes 

within the same neighborhood.  The density has been lowered from 140 to 90 homes for a lower 

overall yield than previously approved. We request approval of the mix of Single family homes and 

Townhomes with a final yield of 2.34 homes per acre.   

 

Roads and Utlities (1806.a) 

There are no current plans to gate the community and all neighborhood roads connect to Highway 53. 

A traffic study was performed for the 140 unit site plan.  Eastwood Homes has since engaged GDOT 

for concept review (as required in the original zoning conditions) and have received conceptual 

approval for the 90 home plan. Since all roads within the nieighborhood lead out to HWY 53, we 

request that they remain public roads.  

 

REMOVAL OF STIPULATION/AGE RESTRICTION 

The homes will be ideal for  “empty nesters” and singles of all ages. There will be no amenities that 

typically attract families with school aged children. These are smaller footprint homes that will be 

more conducive to singles, couples or possibly those with small children. We request removal of 

Stipulation 1.a and 1.b of ZA-C9-00004 of  being an age restricted community…. an therefore be open 

to any interested purchaser.  
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The revised site plan meets or exceeds all other ZA-C9-00004 Stipulations and we request no further 

changes. We have worked closely with staff to make other additions to the site plans for future ROW 

expansion within the city main roads and have worked diligently with the water and sewer authority to 

solve the challenging sewer issues for this site.  

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

Scott Dozier 

Atlanta Division President 

Eastwood Homes 










